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M I N U T E S

REGULAR MEETING of the HAWAII STATE COMMITTEE OF BLIND VENDORS

DATE:
Saturday, March 16, 2019
PLACE:
Ho`opono Auditorium
1901 Bachelot Street

Honolulu, Hawaii 96817

PRESENT:

1. Committee:  Kyle Aihara, Chris Akamine, Dane Alani, Joel Cho, Ivy Galariada, Steve Kim, Clyde Ota, Don Patterson, and Jeff Segawa
2. Membership:  Evelyn Ah San, David Cameron, Ted Chinn, Ron Flormata, Mike Miyashiro, Doug Moises, Lespaul Naki, Norman Ota, Lynn Schempp, Brandon Tamashiro, Brian Tamashiro, Myles Tamashiro, and Stan Young
3. Ho'opono:  SBBA Lea Dias, BEP Manager Kat Fujimoto, VFS Bruce Chin, and Secretary MJ Andres
4. Guest:  Wanda Takaesu
CALL TO ORDER:
Noting the presence of a quorum, Joel called the meeting to order at 9:00 a.m.
MINUTES:

Following the reading of the minutes of the Regular Committee meeting held January 19, 2019, Joel asked for a motion to accept the minutes as submitted.  Chris moved to accept the minutes as submitted, Steve seconded, and the motion passed by unanimous voice vote.
OLD BUSINESS:

1. Neighbor Island Airport Renovation:  Kat reported that Tad has been working on Kona Airport with DOT contractor, Kevin Funasaki, and they have apologized for their delayed response.  Kat is working on the design plans and will forward to Joel next week.
No updates were available for Kahului Airport pending completion of Gate 27.
Stan reported that the permit was delayed because DOT didn’t concur that the property was owned by the state.  He is hopeful the permit will be completed within the next 30 days. 
2. NSA Transfer Status:  Kat reported that they are in communication with Virgil on the valuation of the inventory of equipment.
PROGRAM REPORT:

1. RSRA Balance:  Kat reported that the balance as of March 15, 2019 was $2,136,744.19.
2. Facilities Update:  No report.

3. RSA Prior Approval:  Kat reported they are in conversation with RSA in Washington, DC.  A teleconference is scheduled with them in 2 weeks.
4. BCI Contract for VF #66:  Kat reported everything is on hold pending HCE compliance by BCI.  They are aware of the issue and are working on it.
5. Vendor Promotion and Transfers and Probations in 2019:  Kat reported that Wanda Takaesu started at the State Office Tower on December 27, 2018.

SUB-COMMITTEE REPORTS:

1. Budget & Finance:  Following his summary of the proposed budget and expenditures, Don noted that the sub-committee recommends that the committee approve the budget.  Dane moved to accept the budget, Chris seconded, and the motion passed by unanimous voice vote.

Following his summary of proposed benefits, Don noted that the sub-committee recommends the committee approve retirement benefit at $5 thousand and medical benefit at $10 thousand for 2020.  Dane moved to approve the payment of $10 thousand for medical benefit and $5 thousand for retirement benefit, for a total of $15 thousand in benefits for SFY 2020.  The motion was seconded by Steve and approved by unanimous voice vote.
2. Promotion & Transfer:  Joel reported there was sub-committee meeting a couple weeks ago and a request was made for a backup alternate panelist for interviews in case of an absent panelist.  Following comment, Don moved to add a backup alternate panelist for the interviews when possible.  The motion was seconded by Chris and approved by unanimous voice vote.
They also discussed holding the interviews in the Job Club room downstairs where it’s less intimidating for the applicant.  All interviews will be scheduled in 1 day if possible.
3. Training:  Kyle noted no report.  Joel noted they are planning for elections on June 22, 2019, which will be followed by training.  Kat noted they are open for suggestions for topics of training and asked that they contact the committee or BEP.

Clyde asked if the agency can call him a week prior to any meetings because he’s been having issues receiving agendas timely on Maui so he’s not able to plan.  Joel responded that we will be more diligent in mailing the agenda 2 weeks prior to meeting.
Joel noted election ballots will be mailed in May and they can either mail it back or drop in ballot box the day of elections.

Kyle encouraged the vendors to be mindful and mail in their ballots as soon as possible to avoid losing their ballots because lost ballots will not be replaced.
Kat noted that a letter will be sent in April for blind vendors to reply if they want their names to be removed from the ballot.

4. Legislative:  Kyle reported on Senate Bill 522 which bans all plastic containers, straws, bottles, and beverage containers.  The intent is to find alternative packaging.

Kat noted there’s another bill banning the use of state funds to purchase any plastic water bottles.  The agency submitted testimony to exempt the blind vendors, and DLNR submitted a request for exemption because of their special needs during emergencies.  Subsequently, there was an amendment to the bill to exempt the blind vendor operations and DLNR.
Kat also reported that the state will be implementing installation of water dispensers to eliminate plastic bottles.  Myles noted that they will also be installing water machines at Kona Airport during the renovations and that Honolulu Airport already has some.
5. Grievance:  No report.
NEW BUSINESS:

1. NFBEI:  Joel reported on the services offered by National Federation of Blind Entrepreneurs Initiative which include advocacy for our program, support, and training; if we subscribe at $3,500 annually, they will sponsor to fly in to program to help with training or conduct training, sponsor initiatives; they provide training for leadership; they have an active involvement in Washington, DC; they conduct monthly committee chair call-ins to provide for support and guest speakers. 
Kyle moved that the Hawaii BEP subscribe to NFBEI at $3,500 annually.  Don seconded and the motion passed by unanimous voice vote.

Following discussion, Kyle moved to withdraw his first motion, Don seconded, and the motion passed by unanimous vote.

Kyle moved that the Hawaii State Committee of Blind Vendors subscribe to NFBEI at $3,500 annually.  Don seconded and the motion passed by unanimous voice vote.
2. Approval of New Panelist:  Deferred.
3. Reports from Sagebrush and BLAST Attendees:  No report.
NEXT MEETING:
June 22, 2019 
ADJOURNMENT:
There being no further business to discuss, Kyle moved to adjourn the meeting, Don seconded and the meeting was adjourned at 10:05 a.m.
Respectfully submitted:
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